Q&P Audit Sub Group Meeting

7th June 2004

Action Sheet

Present

Members: Councillors, Dawson (Chair), E. Burgoyne, Jolley, Boyd and Garrido

Officers: Don Simpson (Risk Management), Russell Bernstein, Peter Kidd (Scrutiny Support)

Apologies: Councillors, Lightup, and Holt.

	ITEM
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE

	Action Sheet and matters arising
	Don introduced David McIlroy the new Computer Audit Manager. 


	
	

	Reports of the Director of Corporate Services

	Energy Management Activity – April to May 2004

Presented by 

Jim Gosney.
	This report details the activity of the Energy Audit section over the period shown. 

Jim was pleased to be able to point out that despite national price rises in the order of 20-30% the contract for the supply of gas which began on June 1st for 2 years has limited the price increase to 12.5%.

The report also outlined the energy audits carried out in schools to date and those currently underway.

Jim was pleased to report that energy audit was one of only two of the partners involved in the Education Brokerage to have received a 5 star rating following external assessment.

Jim was able to underline the value for money the section provides particularly when compared with external energy consultants who often work on a shared savings basis. The Committee were very pleased with the excellent work the section continues to do.


	Jim Gosney
	Regular reporting Item

	Internal Audit Activity April to May 2004 presented by Andy Waine and David McIlroy
	Andy outlined several reports; 

Outside placements, the team work effectively with good controls in place. Voluntary organisations, Audit ensure recipients of grants are controlling risks.

The E-Government programme, Audit is keen to see that the City Council enables what people actually want otherwise resources are wasted. A discussion took place about the effectiveness of the City Council’s project management, in particular PRINCE 2, it is slowly moving in the right direction, Corporate Services have adopted it as a standard and the message is reaching other directorates. The unit is keen to support its development and encourage commitment at the top level. 

Council Tax (annual review) members welcomed a more robust procedure suggested for the support of write-off decisions.

PARIS (Payments and Revenues Information System) following up on previous reviews, it is undoubtedly a useful tool but a further review concentrating on its infrastructure is required.


	
	Regular reporting item

	Internal Audit Plan 2004/05 presented by Don Simpson
	The dynamic nature of the Unit’s work has required some changes be made in this, the final year of the four-year strategic plan. Directorate Risk Registers are a driver for the unit’s activity. While maintaining its “Fundamental Systems” work and Managed Audit arrangements, the unit now incorporates the provision of insurance services, has expanded the Computer audit services across Greater Manchester, and has allowed for specific work on Business Continuity Planning and BS7799, the information security standard. Members will be kept up to date with activity in the regular reports
	Don Simpson
	Regular reporting item

	Internal Audit Plan Outturn 2004/05

Presented by Andy Waine
	This report detailed the progress relating to the delivery of Internal Audit Plan. It is a little more detailed than previous years to aid monitoring.

Though only one months activity is shown so far the unit is on target.
	Don Simpson
	Regular reporting item

	Internal Audit Annual Report 2003/04
	This report relates to the third year of the four-year Strategic Plan. Outlining the key issues the unit had faced and responded to and continues to embrace, e.g. The CIPFA / SOLACE approach, the CPA framework, Corporate Governance, PFI’s and PPP’s. The difficulties and successes of each Section were summarised and Members were pleased to note that taking into account all the disciplines, 98% of the Plan had been achieved, despite vacancies, secondments, and a higher than planned sickness absence. Vacancies, currently at 10%, have been a problem and the Unit has been supplemented by the use of agency staff. To some extent the additional pressure caused by vacancies is a consequence of the Units success, which has resulted in an increased the demand for its services.


	Don Simpson
	Regular

reporting Item

	PART 2 ITEMS (Corporate Services)

	Internal Audit Activity April to May 2004
	Reports on Agency Staff, Revenue Contract IT Services and the Peoples Network were considered. Agency staff is a matter for the full Q&P Scrutiny Committee, to consider in the future, there is some work ongoing to address some of the issues raised. Budget Scrutiny will consider the financial impact.

Members also requested a detailed report on the revenue contracts be presented to the full Q&P Committee, to follow up on issues raised.

On the peoples network, Members were pleased to hear that actions have been taken to protect the reputational image of the City Council.


	Peter Kidd to programme both requests into Q&P workplan.
	Regular

reporting Item

	Update on the Anti Fraud and Anti Corruption Strategy.
	Most items have been achieved though the website posting has been delayed as the documents needed re-branding with the corporate image. It is hoped that the vacancy for an Audit Manager, who will be responsible for this area will be filled shortly.


	Andy Waine
	

	Completed investigations
	Andrew Waine informed members of the special investigation activity undertaken by internal Audit. These investigations are treated as a matter of urgency and have implications for staff resources.


	Andrew Waine
	Regular reporting Item

	The National Fraud Initiative.
	The Audit Commissions data matching exercise helps detect fraudulent and erroneous payments from the public purse. The City Council had few matches indicating the efficiency of it’s own investigation team.


	
	

	Corporate Governance (CG) and Risk Management (RM) update
	The City Council is in the second year of its strategy to raise awareness and develop CG and RM. It is proceeding well at the strategic level and identified risks are regularly updated, some risks have been removed and new ones added. The strategic risk register was attached for Members information, as was the composite Governance in Practice questionnaire, which indicated the average responses of Directors.

As well as making agents aware of the anti fraud strategy, one thing the city council must make clear to agents is that when they act on the Council’s behalf they are seen as the City Council. 


	Don Simpson
	

	Any Other Business
	A risk management workshop will be developed for the full Q&P Scrutiny Committee; this will be incorporated into the workplan.

The Risk Management Unit be thanked for providing the venue which contributed to the success of the meeting

The Chair wished all Members the best of luck for the election.


	Don Simpson / 

Peter Kidd
	


Date of Next Meeting: 6th September 2004  - 9.30am - in meeting room in Audit offices Wesley Street

	Chairman
	Cllr. James Dawson
	0161 793 5014

	Assistant Director
	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Scrutiny Support Officer
	Peter Kidd
	0161 793 3322
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